Writing Instructions in the Disciplines (WID) Committee
Special Meeting Minutes

April 25, 2013 at 3:30 PM

Horrabin Hall 60

Present: Kristine Kelly (Chair), Deb Miretzky, Neil Baird, Mary Hogg, Marisol Garrido, 

Mary Hogg, Bradley Dilger, Nathan Miczo, Magdelyn Helwig
Absent: Courtney Blankenship, Cecil Tarrant, Michael Lukkarinen, Joel Gruver, Dominique Apolion (student member), Shane Sanders 

Guest: Steve Rock 
Chair Kelly called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM. This was a special session of the WID committee to meet with Steve Rock, chair of the Faculty Senate. The purpose of the meeting was to solicit his feedback regarding the proposed changes to the WID by-laws and chronic issues with non-compliance by some departments. 
Kelly opened by describing the shift in focus in the guidelines to emphasize writing in the specific disciplines of individual departments. She asked for Rock’s overview of the approval process in Faculty Senate. He anticipated a typical process, like other guidelines submitted for approval, and saw no reason to believe there would be objections to the changes. 

Miretzky reviewed concerns about compliance discussed at the February meeting: specifically, the WID committee identified resistance from some departments; the committee’s limited options for requiring accountability from departments, and the lack of a clear message from the Provost’s office regarding compliance.

Rock strongly encouraged the committee to take responsibility for reaching out to departments, noting that WID was a faculty initiative. He did not endorse relying on the Provost’s office. He noted that there were similar complaints from other committees and councils, naming the Multicultural and International committees as examples. He suggested that steps be taken to organize some coordination among these entities in order to discuss a strategy addressing the compliance issues as a group. Helwig asked about getting this on the agenda early for next year. Rock agreed and reiterated his belief that courses needed to be reexamined periodically to ensure that particular designations still applied. 

The meeting concluded with some discussion about the guidelines themselves. Rock asked for clarification of the terms “process-expressionist” and “social understanding” as used to describe writing styles. Baird and Kelly described the guidelines’ renewed emphasis on fostering writing skills that reflected the skills students would need to work in their chosen field. Rock’s field of economics poses some challenges, in that students could go on to many different types of positions and one “style” may not fit all. In addition, he noted concerns with students’ general ability to write. Because of these things, is it possible he is not teaching his WID course as required? Helwig suggested that there might be departments that needed to designate different WID courses depending on potential constituents (e.g., research vs. applied). Dilger suggested that we were talking about possible philosophical differences about the purpose of WID, and this discussion needed to continue in the coming academic year. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Miretzky, Recording Secretary (Spring 2013)
Minutes approved by WID committee October 9, 2013
